1993 MARCH 29

A regular meeting of the City Council was held In the Council Chamber,
City Hall, 4949 Canada Way, Burnaby, B.C. on Monday, 1993 March 29 at 7:00 p.m.

PRESENT: His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland

Counclllor D.R. Corrigan
Councillor D.P. Drummond
Councillor D.G. Evans
Councillor D.A. Lawson
Councillor E. Nikolai
Councillor L.A. Rankin (arrived 7:17 p.m.)
Councillor C.M. Redman (arrived 7:15 p.m.)
Councillor J. Young
STAFF: Mr. A.L. Parr, City Manager

Mr. R.H. Moncur, Director Administrative and Community Services
Mr. L. Chu, Deputy Director Engineering

Mr. D.G. Stenson, Acting Director Planning and Building

Mr. C.A. Turpin, City Clerk

Mr. S. Cleave, Committee Secretary

His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland welcomed the Third Centre Lake District Cubs
and their leader, Mr. Paul Liebregts to the meeting.

1.

a

a

PRESENTAT ION

Burnaby Artists’ Guild
Re: Presentations to Merrill Gordon,
Chairman, Arts Centre
Capital Campaign and Joan Hess,
Burnaby Arts Council
Presenters — Kathleen Smith, President
- Sheila Oakes, Treasurer

Ms. Kathleen Smith and Ms. Sheila Oakes presented His Worship, Mayor W.J.
Copeland with a cheque in the amount of $500.00 towards the Arts Centre
Capital Campaign and presented a cheque in the amount of $500.00 to Ms.
Joan Hess of the Burnaby Arts Council to assist in the promotion of arts
in Burnaby. Ms. Hess advised that the $500.00 will be used for two
scholarships to promote visual arts in the community.

MINUTES

The minutes of the regular Council Meeting and Caucus Meeting "In Camera"
held on 1993 March 22 then came forward for adoption.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI:

SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

“"THAT the minutes of the regular Council Meeting and Caucus Meeting ‘In Camera’
held on 1993 March 22 be now adopted."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
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b) The minutes of the Public Hearing (Zoning) held on 1993 March 23 then came
forward for adoption.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

"THAT the minutes of the Public Hearing (Zoning) held on 1993 March 23 be now
adopted.” :

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
3. DELEGAT IONS
The following wrote requesting an audience with Council:

a Pacific Liaicon Ltd.,
1993 March 19, Re: Revised
Edmonds Town Centre West
Development Plan
Speaker - Mr. Henry Wakabayashl|
or Mr. Bob McKay

b) Roberta Smith, 1993 March 23,
Re: 1. Driveway access to
7643 Cariboo Road from 15th
Ave.; 2. Pedestrian access
to Cariboo Road Overpass
Speaker - Roberta Smith

c) V. Blancard, 1993 March 24
Re: Tax increases to homeowners
Speaker - Vic Blancard

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:

“"THAT the delegations be heard."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

a) Mr. Henry Wakabayashi, Toho Kanko Co. Ltd. appeared before Council to
discuss development plans for the Edmonds Town Centre West area.

Councillor Redman entered the Council Chamber at 7:15 p.m. and took her place
at the Council tabls.

Mr. Wakabayashi provided Council with a brief overview of the proposed
development which includes a 50,000 square foot cultural centre, museum,
authentic Japanese Garden, seniors complex and health care facility.

Mr. Wakabayashi noted that development costs for the project are

significant and with the addition of parkland acquisition charges, the
cost may be too prohibitive to proceed.
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The speaker is requesting that Council accept a 1.5 acre site set aside
for park development and the one-half acre Japanese garden inh lieu of the
parkland acquisition charge. The speaker concluded by requesting the
cont inued support of Council and staff toward the development.

Councillor Rankin entered the Council Chamber at 7:17 p.m. and took his place
at the Council table.

b)

c)

Mr. George Oikawa, Natlonal Nikkel Heritage Society appeared before
Council to provide a description of the organlzations which form the
National Nlkkei Herltage Society and provide details of their proposed
development of cultural facilities related to the Toho development
project.

Mr. Oikawa reiterated Mr. Wakabayashi‘s concerns with respect to the
effect of the parkland acquisition charge on the development and requested
that Council waive this charge in lieu of the provision of the Japanese
Garden and additional park site.

The delegation did not appear before Council.

Mr. Vic Blancard, 4630 Highlawn Drilve, appeared before Council to request
Council send delegations to Victoria to protest tax increases.

Councillor Redman retired from the Council Chamber at 7:36 p.m.

Councillor Redman returned to the Council Chamber at 7:39 p.m. and took her
place at the Council table.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:

"THAT Item No. 8, City Manager ‘s Report No. 19, 1993 March 29 be brought
forward for consideration at this time."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Proposed Revised Edmonds Town Centre
West Development Plan (Including Former
Burnaby South Secondary School Site)

The City Manager submitted a report from the Acting Director Planning and
Building requesting Council approve adjustments to the proposed revised
draft, Edmonds Town Centre West Development Plan arising out of further
continued discussions with the proposed developer of the area.-
Clarifications to be included in the proposed draft plan involve the
cultural centre/health care facility and under unit parking for
townhouses.
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The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT the adjusted wording for the second sentence, Section 5.0, and
the last sentence, Section 3.2, of Appendix "A" as outlined in this
report be included in the draft revised Plan currently before
Council as Item 26, Manager's Report No. 17, Council meeting of 93
03 22.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted."
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND :
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN:

“THAT Item No. 9, City Manager ‘s Report No. 19, 1993 March 29 be brought
forward for consideration at this time."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

9. Use of Applicable Neighbourhood Parkland
Acquisition Charges

The City Manager submitted a report from the Acting Director Planning and
Building recommending a policy regarding the use of applicable

Ne ighbourhood Parkland Acquisition Charges for acquisition of park area
related to residential developments under the rezoning process. Currently
a per unit charge is applied to any resldential rezoning containing more
than three units. The established charge varies with type and density,
and is reduced by fifty percent for senior citizens developments.

Staff are recommending that where area plans are adopted, and associated
Comprehensive Development rezonings establish plan guidelines for the
area, and the related subdivisions involve the dedication or transfer to
the City a park and open space lands sufficient to serve the area and with
a value equivalent to the total Neighbourhood Parkland Acquisition Charges
that would otherwise apply to the area, Neighbourhood Parkland Acquisition
Charges are not applied to individual multi-~family residential development
sites within the area.

Further, staff recommend that where a rezoning for multiple family
development and a related subdivision involve the dedication or transfer
to the City of private lands for park purposes in accordance with an
adopted Community Plan and/or the adopted Parks Acquisition Program, the
Ne ighbourhood Parkland Acquisition Charge applicable to the development
will be reduced by an amount equivalent to the value of the acquired
parkland.
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The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT Council adopt the policy regarding the applicability of
Neighbourhood Parkland Acqulsition Charges in instances where land
for park purposes is acquired in conjunction with rezonings for
residential developments as outlined in Section 3.0 of this report.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND :

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted.®

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR REDMAN:

"THAT Iitem No. 9, City Manager’'s Report No. 19, 1993 March 29 be REFERRED to a
Committee of the Whole Meeting of Councll.”

CARRIED .
OPPOSED: COUNCILLORS DRUMMOND AND
EVANS

item (d) Tabled Matters was brought forward for consideration at this time.
d) Proposed Revised Edmonds Town Centre

West Development Plan (Including Former
Burnaby South Secondary School Site)

The following item was tabled at the regular Councll Meeting held on 1993
March 22:

26. Proposed Revised Edmonds Town Centre
West Development Plan (Including Former
Burnaby South Secondary School Site)

The City Manager submitted a report from the Acting Director
Planning and Building submitting the proposed revised Edmonds
Town Centre West Development Plan as the basis for requesting
comments from area residents and property owners.

As a result of the phasing out and enclosing of the Burnaby
South Secondary School on its current site, and the

establ ishment of a new Burnaby South 2000 School at the
selected McPherson Park location, the former Burnaby South
School site on the south side of Kingsway just west of Sperling
Avenue is available for redevelopment. Staff are recommending
that Council afford surrounding residents and property owners
an opportunity to comment on the proposed revisions to the
Edmonds Town Centre West Development Plan. Public response
would then be summarized in a further report to Council at
approximately the end of April. A recommendation for adoption
of the finalized revised development plan would be made at that
time.
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City Manager recommended:

THAT Council endorse the proposed revised Edmonds Town
Centre West Development Plan as the basis for inviting
comments from area residents and property owners.

THAT the proposed revised Edmonds Town Centre West
Development Plan be referred to the Burnaby School Board
for its comments.

THAT a public information mailing as outlined in Section
3.0 of this report be authorized.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI:

SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

“THAT the

recommendations of the City Manager be adopted.”

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:

SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

“THAT the motion as moved by Councillor Nikolai and seconded by
Councillor Young being ‘THAT the recommendations of the City Manager
be adopted’ be now TABLED."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

This item was tabled to allow a delegation an opportunity to appear
before Council to discuss the staff report.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI:

SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

"THAT the motion as moved by Councillor Nikolai and seconded by Councillor
Young being 'THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted’ be now
LIFTED from the table."”

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

The motion was now before the meeting.

A vote was then taken on the motion as moved by Councillor Nikolai and seconded
by Councillor Young being "THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be
adopted"” and same was CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.
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4. CORRESPONDENCE AND PETITIONS

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND :
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI :

“THAT all of the following listed items of correspondence be received and those
items of the City Manager's Report No. 19, 1993 March 29 which pertain thereto
be brought forward for consideration at this time."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
Councillors Corrigan and Drummond retired from the Council Chamber at 8:16 p.m.
a) Mr. and Mrs. King, 1993 March 11,
Re: 1. Water and Sewer Charges;

2. Sprinkling Regulations;
3. Tree Protectlon Bylaw

A letter dated 1993 March 11 was received from Mr. and Mrs. King
submitting various questions to Council with respect to water and sewer
charges, sprinkling regulations and the proposed tree protection bylaw.

Item No. 3, City Manager'’s Report No. 19, 1993 March 29 was brought
forward for consideration at this time.

3. Letter from Mr. and Mrs. King
Billing For Water and Sewser Charges,
Sprinkler Regulatlons and a Tree
Protection Bylaw

The City Manager submitted a report prepared in response to
questions raised by Mr. and Mrs. King with respect to water and
sewer charges, sprinkling regulations and proposed tree protection
legislation.

The City Manager recommended:
1. THAT a copy of this report be sent to Mr. & Mrs. King.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted."
Councillor Young retired from the Council Chamber at 8:22 p.m.

Councillors Corrigan and Drummond returned to the Council Chamber at 8:27 p.m.
and took their places at the Council table.

Councillor Rankin retired from the Council Chamber at 8:29 p.m.
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Councillor Young returned to the Council Chamber at 8:34 p.m. and took his
place at the Council table.

Councillor Rankin returned to the Council Chamber at 8:39 p.m. and took his
place at the Council table.

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

b) Isaac Yomtov, 1993 March 17,
Re: Rezoning Reference #165/87
3125 Smith Avenue & 3786 Dominion
Street - development of 18
residential units

A letter dated 1993 March 17 was received from Mr. Isaac Yomtov requesting
Council’'s reconsideration of a proposal to develop a multi—-family facility
at 3125 Smith Avenue and 3786 Dominion Street.

His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland advised that the Acting Director Planning
and Building is preparing a report in response to this item of
correspondence to be submitted to Council at the regular meeting on 1993
April 05.

c) Larry Trunkey for the B.C. Working
Group on Community Economic
Development, 1993 March 16,

Re: Report of the Provincial
Consultation and Fol low—up meeting
on Community Economic Development

A letter dated 1993 March 16 was received from the B.C. Working Group on
Community Economic Development offering their services to assist the City
in developing a strong community economic development network.

d) CANADA, Minister of Justice and Attorney
General of Canada, 1993 March 16,
Re: Serial Killer Board Game

Council lor Redman retired from the Council Chamber at 8:42 p.m.

A letter dated 1993 March 16 was received from the Federal Minister of
Justice and Attorney General of Canada responding to Council’'s concerns
with respect to the sale and distribution of the "Serial Killer Board
Game" in Canada. The Minister advises that under the Criminal Code of
Canada the current definition of obscenity does not deal with violence in
a non-sexual context. In order to deal with matters such as a Serial
Killer Board Game, legislative changes would have to take place. The
Minister has requested his staff to examine, on an urgent basis, a number
of options which might address the distribution of materials such as the
"Serial Killer Board Game".
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Item 6 (a), Tabled Matters was brought forward for consideration at this
time.

(a) Province of B.C., Attorney General,
1992 December 10,
Re: Serial Killer Board Game

The following item was tabled at the regular Council Meeting held on
1993 January 04:

12. Province of B.C., Attorney General,
1993 December 10,
Re: Serial Killer Board Game

A letter dated 1992 December 10 was received from the
Honourable Colin Gablemann, Attorney General responding to
Council ‘s concerns regarding the importation of the Serial
Killer Board game.

The Attorney General advises that action cannot be taken until
there is an attempt to import and distribute the game in
Canada, at which time an investigation may be conducted in
order to determine whether or not the game fails within the
definition of obscenity as defined in the Criminal Code.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI:

“THAT the correspondence from the Attorney General pertaining to the
Serial Killer board game be now TABLED."

Councillor Corrigan returned to the Council Chamber at 8:57 p.m. and took
his place at the Council table.

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAL:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:

"THAT the correspondence from the Attorney General pertaining to the "Serial
Killer Board Game" be now LIFTED from the table."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI :
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT the Minister of Justice and Attorney General of Canada be requested to
amend the Criminal Code provisions dealing with obscenity in order to prevent
the sale and distribution of materials such as the "Serial Killer Board Game";

O
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and further, THAT the Minister of Nationai Revenue be requested to review
Canada Customs Guideiines pertaining to the import and distribution of
materiais such as the "Seriai Kiiier Board Game" for possibie amendments which
wouid prevent its import and distribution.”

CARRIED UNANiMOUSLY

e) Mayor, R. Drew, Viiiage of Beicarra,
1993 March 16,
Re: Resoiution asking for review of the
Young Offenders Act

A letter dated 1993 March 16 was received from Mayor R. Drew of the
Viilage of Belicarra requesting Councii’s support for a resolution
requesting the Minister of Justice review the Young Offenders Act.

A staff notation appended to this item of correspondence advises that at
its meeting of 1993 January 18, Councii adopted a recommendation of the
Famiiy Court/Youth Justice Committee to support the Viiiage of Beicarra’s
resolution concerning the Young Offenders Act of Canada. The Mayor'’s
letter to the Viliage of Belicarra suggested that the Viliage pursue a
request to the Minster of Justice to review the overail probiem of youth
vioience.

Councilior Redman returned to the Councii Chamber at 8:56 p.m. and took her
piace at the Councii tabie.

Counciiior Corrigan retired from the Councii Chamber at 8:57 p.m.
Councilior Lawson retired from the Councii Chamber at 8:58 p.m.
f) C. Boyce, A. Cioilfitto, M. Lumby,

1993 March 22,
Re: Phase Two of Urban Traii

A letter dated 1993 March 22 was received from a group of citizens
expressing opposition to the routing of the urban traii aiong the rear of
Arden Avenue and part of Broadway.

The citizens are meeting with representatives of the Planning Department
on 1993 Aprii 06 and have extended an invitation to Councii members to
attend this pubiic meeting.

A staff notation appended to this item of correspondence advises that as
directed by Councii staff have undertaken to consult with residents of
Arden Avenue and the affected part of Broadway to obtain their views with
respect to the proposed Phase Two traii route. For this purpose residents
in the 34 homes invoived have been invited to the meeting with staff on
1993 April 06.
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5. REPORTS

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

"THAT Council do now resolve itself into a Committee of the Whole."
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
a) Traffic and Transportation Committee

(Transportation and Transit Division)
Re: Lakeview Area Phase |11l Development

The Traffic and Transportation Commlttee submitted a report outlining the
impact on traffic patterns of constructing the sectlon of Mayfield Street
between 6th Avenue and 4th Street/Lakefield Drive. The Committee advises
that the construction of this portion of road will provide necessary
access to the neighbourhood via the Lakefield Drive/4th Street corridor
after implementation of the Canada Way/Edmonds project. The report also
discusses various options available to reduce traffic infiltration in the
area, particularly during the afternoon peak hours.

The Traffic and Transportation Committee recommended:

1. THAT Council receive this report for information.

2. THAT staff be authorized to initiate a consultation process with
residents of Goodlad Street prior to the construction of Mayfield
Street.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN:

"THAT the recommendations of the Traffic and Transportation Committee be
adopted.”

Council lor Redman retired from the Council Chamber at 9:02 p.m.

Council lor Redman returned to the Council Chamber at 9:05 p.m. and took her
place at the Council table.

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

b) Traffic and Transportation Committee

(Transportation and Transit Division

Re: Canada Way/Edmonds Intersection
Improvements

The Traffic and Transportation Committee submitted a report outlining a
revised design for the intersection reconstruction of Canada Way and
Edmonds. The proposed redesign of the project is expected to address the
problems of traffic safety and traffic congestion and to ensure the
integrity of the Lakeview neighbourhood, while retaining the sycamore
trees on the Edmonds School property.
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The Traffic and Transportation Committee recommended:

1. THAT Council approve the revised design for the intersection
reconstruction of Canada Way at Edmonds incorporating the design
modifications shown in Figure 6 of this report.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

"THAT the recommendation of the Traffic and Transportation Committee be
adopted."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

c) His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland
Re: Appointments to Boards, Committees
and Commissions of Council

His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland submitted a report recommending various
committee appointments for Council’s consideration.

His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland recommended:

1. THAT Council request that Councillor Jim Young be appointed to the
Greater Vancouver Regional District Parks Committee.

2. THAT Council request that Councillor Lee Rankin be appointed to the
Greater Vancouver Regional District Solid Waste Management
Committee.

3. THAT Council appoint Mr. Al Diamond, Architectural Instituté of B.C.
representative, to the Heritage Advisory Committee for a two year
term.

4, THAT Council appoint the following persons to the Burnaby Bicycle

Advisory Committee for a two year term:

Heidi Ashby
5496 Chaffey Avenue
Burnaby, B.C. V5H 2S2

A. Denise Finlay
4492 Irmin Street
Burnaby, B.C. V58J 1X7

Jacqueline Gaudet
4738 Fernglen Place
Burnaby, B.C. V5G 3W1

Diana Hall

4115 Yale Street
Burnaby, B.C. V5C 1R2
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N. Anne Maxwel |
#1003 - 4758 Grange Street
Burnaby, B.C. V5S5H 1R2

Cathy Morton
116 N. El lesmere Avenue
Burnaby, B.C., V5B 1J8.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT the recommendations of His Worship, W.J. Copeland be adopted."

Councillor Lawson returned to the Council Chamber at 9:14 p.m. and took her
place at the Council table.

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

d) Community Issues and Social Planning Committee
Re: Grant Proposal to Multiculturalism and
Citizenship Canada - Race Relations and
Cross—Cultural Understanding Program

The Community Issues and Social Planning Committee submitted a report
requesting Council’s approval to submlt a grant proposal to
Multiculturalism and Citizenship Canada to help fund a proposed
consultation process with selected ethnic groups in Burnaby. The funding
would be used to hold five consultation sessions with representatives of
specific ethnic groups in Burnaby. Through a facilitated process, each
group would identify barriers for their ethnic community in obtaining
community services. In addition, the groups would develop recommendations
to address identified concerns. An additional consultation session would
be held with a multi-ethnic group drawing from a cross-section of the
ethnic specific participants.

The community consultation process would assist in establishing new
communication links with and between Burnaby’'s ethnic communities; provide
information on existing services in Burnaby to our ethnic communities and
identifying required service improvements and expansion; allow for an
assessment knowledge of existing services in Burnaby; improve the ability
of ethnic groups to participate in the community, and develop the skills
of City staff members in interacting with ethnic specific and multi-ethnic
groups; and make a complementary contribution to other research in the
Lower Mainland in the area of service delivery in a multicultural
environment.

The Community Issues and Social Planning Committee recommended:

1. THAT Council approve the submission of a grant request to
Multiculturalism and Citizenship Canada as outlined in this report.

2. THAT staff be authorized to include a copy of this report with the
grant application to Multiculturalism and Citizenship Canada.
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

"THAT the recommendations of the Community Issues and Social Planning Committee
be adopted."

Councillor Evans retired from the Council Chamber at 9:15 p.m.
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
e) Community Issues and Social Planning Committee

Re: Letter from Barbara Welsh
Concerning City’s Child Care Policy Development

The Community Issues and Social Planning Committee submitted a report
prepared in response to points raised in correspondence from Ms. Barbara
Welsh regarding development of a City Child Care Policy. Ms. Welsh raised
three issues including the method of taxation for child care facilities in
Burnaby, the availability of child care spaces in Burnaby and the vacancy
rate at the B.C. Automobile Association Day Care Centre. The report
provides informatlon on the manner In which property taxes for the B.C.
Assessment Authorlty building are calculated, the results of a survey by
City staff to determine availability of child care spaces in Burnaby and
information on the vacancy rate at the B.C. Automobile Association Day
Care Centre.

The Community Issues and Social Planning Committee recommended:

1. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to Ms. Babara Welsh, 3821
Piper Avenue, Burnaby, B.C. V5A 3B2.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:

"THAT the recommendation of the Community Issues and Social Planning Committee
be adopted."

Councillor Young retired from the Council Chamber at 9:17 p.m.

Councillor Evans returned to the Council Chamber at 9:17 p.m. and took his
place at the Council table.

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

f) Community Issues and Social Planning Committee
Re: Community-Based Committee to Coordinate
Community Phase of "Burnaby...Well Into
The Future"

The Community Issues and Social Planning Committee submitted a report
requesting Council approve the appointment of Mr. Tony Tsang to the
community based Healthy Communities Committee in order to fill a recent
vacancy.
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The Community Issues and Social Planning Committee recommended:

1. THAT Council invite Tony Tsang of 7984 Burnfield Crescent to serve
on community-based Health Community Initiative.

2. THAT a copy of this report be sent to Tony Tsang at 7984 Burnfield
Crescent, Burnaby, B.C. V5E 2B9.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:

"THAT the recommendations of the Community Issues and Social Planning Committee
be adopted."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

g) Community Issues and Social Planning Committee
Re: "Burnaby...Well Into the Future" - Phase |:
1993 Progress Report and 1993 Workplan

The Community Issues and Social Planning Committee submitted a report
providing Council with a status update on Phase | of Burnaby'’'s Healthy
Community Project and to outline the staff work plan for 1993. The
Committee is requesting Council approve a budget of approximately
$2,000.00 to develop a new employee healthy community orientation program,
promotion of the Healthy Community Team concept and implementation of a
recognition program.

The Community Issues and Social Planning Committee recommended:

1. THAT Council authorize the Healthy Community Team to pursue the 1993
Workplan outlined in section 3.0 of this report.

2. THAT Council authorize staff to include $2,000 for implementation of
the Workplan, the funds to be drawn from the 1993 Annual Operating
Budget Contingency.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:

"THAT the recommendations of the Community Issues and Social Planning Committee
be adopted."

Councillor Young returned to the Council Chamber at 9:22 p.m. and took his
place at the Council table.

Councillor Corrigan returned to the Council Chamber at 9:26 p.m. and took his
place at the Council table.

CARRIED

OPPOSED: COUNCILLORS DRUMMOND AND
REDMAN
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h) Community Issues and Social Planning Committee
Re: Burnhaby Heights Community Resource Facility

The Community Issues and Social Planning Committee submitted a report
providing Council with information on efforts undertaken by staff to
obtain possession of space in the Burnaby Heights facility occupied by the
B.C. Conservatory of Music Society, B.C. Academy Ltd. and/or Mr. Christian
Meyers. The City Solicitor advises that legal action has been commenced
and that a ruling of the Court could be received as early as mid-April. A
request has been received from a group of employees of Mr. Christian
Meyers to remain in the facility independent of Mr. Meyers and the B.C.
Conservatory of Music. Staff are working to assist this group of music
instructors to find appropriate spacs.

The Community Issues and Social Planning Committee recommended:
1. THAT Council receive the attached report for information purposes.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT the recommendation of the Community Issues and Social Planning Committee
be adopted."

Counciilor Drummond retired from the Council Chamber at 9:37 p.m.
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR REDMAN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT the Councii meeting do now recess."
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
The Council meeting recessed at 9:34 p.m.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT the Council meeting do now reconvene.
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

The Councii meeting reconvened at 9:42 p.m. with all members of Council
present.
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i) The City Manager presented Report No. 19, 1993 March 29 on the matters
listed following as Items 1 to 11 either providing the information shown
or recommending the courses of action indicated for the reasons given:

1. Contract No. 9302 -
1993 Local |Improvement Paving Program

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Finance
advising that tenders have been received for the reconstruction of
var ious roadways, together with storm drainage and street lighting
in various locations in Burnaby. The Director Finance is
recommending that the contract be awarded to Jack Cewe Ltd.

The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT a contract be awarded to the lowest bidder, Jack Cewe
Ltd., for the construction of various roadways throughout
Burnaby for a total cost of $1,483,644.09 with final payment
based on actual quantities and unit prices tendered.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted."
Councillor Rankin retired from the Council Chamber at 9:43 p.m.
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

2. Contract No. 9302 - Griffiths Connector
Phase 2

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Finance
advising of the results of tenders received for the reconstruction
of approximately 1,000 metres of existing two lahe roadway to
provide up to six travel lanes with median and left turn lane,
together with curb and gutter, sidewalk, watermain, storm drainage,
street lighting and traffic signals for Phase 2 of the Griffiths
Connector.

The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT, subject to Council giving final adoption to the Bylaw
which provides funding for this work, a contract be awarded to
the lowest bidder, Jack Cewe Ltd., for the construction of the
Griffiths Connector Phase 2 for a total cost of $1,942,469.42
with final payment based on actual quantities and unit prices
tendered.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
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3. Letter From Mr. and Mrs. King Regarding -
Billing For Water and Sewer Charges,
Sprinkler Regulations and a Tree
Protection Bylaw

This item was dealt with previously in the meeting in conjunction
with Item 4 (a), Correspondence and Petitions.

4. Work Order: 60-09-069 Minor Unspecified
Projects Including Chipwalks, Retaining
Walls and Ditch Elimination At Various
Locations

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Engineering
requesting Council approval of a work order for a continuing program
of road works including chipwalks, retaining walls and ditch
elimination at various locations.

The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT the above work order as more specifically referred to in
this report, be approved.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

5. 1992 Annual Policing Report

The City Manager submitted a report from the Officer-In-Charge,
Burnaby Detachment, RCMP providing Council with the 1992 Annual
Policing Report from the RCMP Burnaby Detachment. The report
outlines activities in the various sections of the RCMP Detachment
including General Policing, General Investigation, Drug Section,
Forensic ldent Section, Training Section, Crime Prevention/Victim
Services, Police Dog Service, Traffic Section, Administration
Support, and the Acquisition of the Mobile Command Centre.

The City Manager recommended that:
1. THAT this report be received for information purposes.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND :
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted."
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Super intendent Beaudreau, Officer—-In-Charge, RCMP, Burnaby Detachment attended
the podium to respond to questions of Counci. :

Councillor Rankin returned to the Council Chamber at 9:53 p.m. and took his
place at the Council table.

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

6. Regional Bicycle Map

The City Manager submitted a report from the Acting Director
Planning and Building prepared in response to correspondence
received from the Regional Bicycle Task Force requesting assistance
from the City of Burnaby toward production of a regional bicycle

map. The map will identify existing routes and facilities most
commonly used at present for regional bicycle travel and will be
published in the Vancouver Sun prior to 1993 May 24. Burnaby staff
will be working with the Regional Task Force to develop the map and
will include Burnaby routes such as the B.C. Parkway along SkyTrain
corridor, Highland Park Line, Mission Avenue Parkway, Burnaby
Mountain Urban Trail, Kensington Avenue bike route and bike lanes on

University Drive.
The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to the Burnaby Bicycle
Committee.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted."
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

7. Provision of Driveway Access to 7643
Car iboo Road From 15th Avenue Cul-de-Sac

The City Manager submitted a report from the Acting Director
Planning and Building prepared in response to Council‘s request to
review potentiai remedies which would permit driveway access to 7643
Cariboo Road from the 15th Avenue cul-de-sac.

The applicant, owner of 7643 Cariboo Road has agreed to be
responsible for the additionai costs of widening the access from the
15th Avenue cul-de-sac to the lane allowance, installing a driveway
crossing in the sidewalk abutting the cul-de-sac and providing
signage for both ends of the lane. The cost is estimated at
approximately $2,600. '
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The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT Councii approve the provision of access to 7643 Cariboo
Road from 15th Avenue as outiined in this report.

2. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to the owhers of 7643
Cariboo Road and 8964 Fifteenth Avenue.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

"THAT item No. 7, City Manager ‘s Report No. 19, 1993 March 29 be now TABLED."

This item was tabied to aiiow an opportunity for a deiegation to appear at the
Aprii 5th reguiar Councii meeting to address the staff report.

8.

10.

Proposed Revised Edmonds Town Centre
West Deveiopment Pian inciuding Former
Burnaby South Secondary Schooi Site

This item was deait with previousiy in the meeting foiiowing item 3
(c), Deiegations.

Use of Appiicabie Neighbourhood
Parkiand Acquisition Charges For
Acquisition of Park Area Reiated to
Residentiai Deveiopments

This item was deait with previousiy in the meeting foiiowing item 3
(c), Deiegations.

Proposed Mixed Use Deveiopment
7026 Kingsway
Rezoning Reference #45/92

The City Manager submitted a report from the Acting Director
Pianning and Buiiding prepared in response to concerns raised at the
Pubiic Hearing for Rezoning Reference #45/92. At the Pubiic Hearing
neighbouring businesses raised concerns regarding the impact the
proposed deveiopment wouid have on parking and traffic patterns in
the area. 1in addition, the architect and deveioper for the rezoning
requested amendments of the rezoning byiaw to accommodate two
proposed adjustments to the previousiy submitted pian of deveiopment
invoiving reduction in commerciai parking spaces from 64 to 44 and
reduction of the disabied rentai component of the buiiding from 10
units to 8 units.

The request to reduce the number of parking spaces from 64 to 44
maintains compiiance with the Burnaby Zoning Byiaw. The deveioper
and current appiicant for the site have advised staff that they wilili
be withdrawing the request for a waiver of the deveiopment cost
charge and the request to reduce the number of disabied rentai units
the deveiopment.
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The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT the subject rezoning bylaw be amended to reduce the
commercial parkling provision for the development to 44 spaces.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND :
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN:

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted."
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

11. Rezoning Reference #1/93
South of Lougheed Highway Between
Beta and Delta Avenues X. Ref.
Brentwood Town Centre Study Precinct

The City Manager submitted a report from the Acting Director
Planning and Building requesting Council authorization for staff to
work with the applicant of Rezoning Reference #1/93 toward
redevelopment parameters for lands encompassed by the rezoning
application. Staff are proposing to work with the rezoning
applicant on the basis of the subject site being considered
separately from but compatible with the ongoing overall Brentwood
Town Centre review. Staff are now requesting Council’s approval to
proceed to work with the applicant on this basis.

The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT staff be authorized to work with the applicant of
Rezoning Reference #1/93 towards redevelopment parameters for
the lands encompassed by the rezoning application in
accordance with this report.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND :

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted."
Councillor Rankin retired from the Council Chamber at 10:15 p.m.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT Item 11, City Manager'’'s Report No. 19, 1993 March 29 be REFERRED to a
Committee of the Whole meeting of Council."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Councillor Rankin returned to the Council Chamber at 10:16 p.m and took his
place at the Council table.
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:

"THAT the Committee now rise and report."”

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
The Council reconvened.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN:

"THAT the report of the Committee be now adopted."”

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

6. TABLED MATTERS

a Province of B.C., Attorney Generatl,
1993 December 10,
Re: Serial Killer Board Game

This item was dealt with previously in the meeting in conjunction with
Item 4 (d), Correspondence and Petitions.

b) Subdivision Reference No. 120/92 DL 58,
Btk.2, Lot 12, Plan 19973 Watercourse
Enclosure — 8989 Hunter Street

The following item was tabled at the reguiar Council meeting held on 1993
March 22:

9. Subdivision Reference No. 120/92
DL 58, Blk 2, Lot 12, Plan 19973
Watercourse Enclosure -

8089 Hunter Street

The City Manager submitted a report from the Approving Officer
requesting Council ‘s approval for the enclosure of a watercourse on
the subject site. The Approving Officer advises that the Planning
and Building Department is in receipt of an application from the
owner of the subject property to enclose the existing watercourse
along the westerly boundary and to subdivide into two single-family
residential lots. Staff advise that in contacting other City
departments and outside agencies the Engineer ing Department supports
enclosure of the watercourse from a maintenance and public safety
point of view. The Environmental! Heatlth Department support
enclosure of the watercourse in order to preserve adjacent trees.
The Ministry of Environment, Lands and Parks will require a water
approval for enclosure of the watercourse and the Fisheries Branch
and Water Management Branch have conveyed preliminary requirements
in this regard. The Planning and Buiiding Department recommend
enclosure of this section of watercourse in view of the
Environmental! impact that would be caused by the loss of the
existing row of substantial cedar trees that would resuit from any
proposed retention of the creek in an open and improved condition.
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The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT Council authorize the enclosure of the watercourse
located on the westerly portion within the above referenced
subdivision subject to the conditions outlined in Section 5.0
of this report.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND :
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:

“THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted.*
Councillor Drummond retired from the Councll Chamber at 9:05 p.m.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR REDMAN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

“THAT the motion as moved by Councillor Drummond and seconded by
Councillor Corrigan, being 'THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be
adopted’ be now TABLED."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

This item was tabled to allow Council members an opportunity to view the
site.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:

"THAT the motion as moved by Councillor Drummond and seconded by Councillor
Corrigan being 'THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted’ be now
LIFTED from the table."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
The motion was now before the meeting.
A vote was then taken on the motion as moved by Councillor Drummond and
seconded by Councillor Corrigan being "THAT the recommendation of the City

Manager be adopted", and same was CARRIED with Councillor Lawson OPPOSED.

Arising from the discussion Councillor Lawson was granted leave to introduce
the following motion:

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI :

"THAT staff prepare a report in response to concerns regarding the width at the
bottom of the creek and possible damage to adjacent trees."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
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c) North East Burnaby Fare Zone Boundary:
Presentation To The Vancouver Reglonal
Transit Commission

The following item was tabled at the regular Council Meeting held on 1993
March 22:

20. North East Burnaby Fare Zone
Boundary: Presentation to The
Vancouver Regional Transit Commission

The City Manager submitted a report from the Acting Director
Planning and Building providing Council with a copy of a brief
presented to the Vancouver Regional Transit Commission by
Councillor Doug Evans, Chair of the Traffic and Transportation
Committee, Transportation and Transit Division on the subject
of the north east Burnaby fare zone boundary. The brief
outlines Burnaby’'s longstanding concerns with the current
location of the eastern fare zone boundary at Gaglardi Way and
requested that the Commission postpone any decision on the fare
zone boundary until Council has the opportunity to present
options to resolve the issue for the consideration of the
Commission at its meeting of 1993 March 31.

The City Manager recommended:
1. THAT Council receive this report for information.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND :
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:

“THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted.™

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND :
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI: )

“THAT the motion as moved by Councillor Drummond and seconded by
Councillor Corrigan being "THAT the recommendation of the City
Manager be adopted” be now TABLED."™

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

This item was tabled to allow an opportunity for Councillor Evans to
be present during its discussion.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT the motion as moved by Councillor Drummond and seconded by Councillor
Corrigan being ‘THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted’ be now
LiFTED from the table."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
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Counciiior Corrigan retired from the Council Chamber at 10:19 p.m.

The motion was now before the meeting.

Counciilor Corrigan returned to the Council Chamber at 10:23 p.m. and took his
place at the Council table.

A vote was then taken on the motion as moved by Counciilor Drummond and
seconded by Counciilor Corrigan being "THAT the recommendation of the City
Manager be adopted" and same was CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

d)

e)

)

Propqsed Revised Edmonds Town Centre
West Development Pian (incliuding Former
Burnaby South Secondary School Site

This item was dealt with previousiy in the meeting following item 3 (c),
Delegations.

Rezoning Reference #1/93
2316/76 Beta Ave.; 4756/66, 4728
Lougheed Hwy.; 2311 Delta Ave.

Council chose not to iift this item of business from the table at this
time.

Rezoning Reference #7/93

7265/87 Mission Ave.; 7269/79 Non Ave.
(Hawthorne Ave.); 6626 Kingsway; 6426,
6655/65/75 Non St. (Beresford St.)

The foliowing item was tabled at the regular Council Meeting held on 1993
March 22.

Item #5 Application for the rezoning of:
RZ #7/93
(Legal Description as in Report)
From: P3 Park and Public Use District, M4 Special
Industrial District and C4 Service Commercial
District
To: CD Comprehensive Development District and P3

Park and Public Use District

Address: 7265, 7287 Mission Avenue;
7269, 7279 Non Avenue (Hawthorne Avenue);
6626 Kingsway; 6426, 6655, 6665, 6675 Non
Street (Beresford Street)

Purpose: The purpose of the proposed rezoning is for
development in conformance with the Edmonds
Town Centre West Development Plan for
muiti—-family residential, institutional and
public park uses.

7.
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The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT once a revised Edmonds Town Centre West Development
Plan has been approved by Counclil, staff be authorized to
work with the applicant towards the preparation of a plan
of development suitable for presentation to a Public
Hear ing.

2. THAT a copy of this report be sent to the Burnaby School
Board for its information.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR NIKOLAI:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:

“THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted."

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR REDMAN

“THAT the motion as moved by Councillor Nikolai and seconded by
Councillor Corrigan being ‘THAT the recommendations of the City
Manager be adopted’ be now TABLED."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

"THAT the motion as moved by Councillor Nikolai and seconded by Councillor
Corrigan being 'THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted’ be now
LIFTED from the table."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
The motion was now before the meeting.
A vote was then taken on the motion as moved by Councillor Nikolai and seconded
by Councillor Corrigan being "THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be
adopted" and same was CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY."
g) Bylaws, Second Reading

Rezoning Reference #43/91 — Bylaw No.
9865 — 4705 Wayburne Avenue

The following item was tabled at the regular Council meeting held on 1993
March 22:
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SECOND READING:

#9865 4705 Wayburne Drive RZ #43/91

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

"THAT"
Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 13, 1993, #9865
be now TABLED."
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

The Bylaw reading was tabled to allow a full complement of Council members
in attendance at the time the bylaw is discussed.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOQUNG:

"THAT
Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 13, 1983, #9865
be now LIFTED from the table."
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 13, 1993, #9865 was now before
the meeting.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND :
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT
Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 13, 1993, #9865
be now read a second time."

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR REDMAN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT the Council meeting proceed past 10:30 p.m."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
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A vote was then taken on the motion as moved by Councillor Drummond and
seconded by Councillor Evans being

"THAT
Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 13, 1993, #9865

be now read a second time,” and same was CARRIED with His Worship, Mayor W.J.
Copeland, and Councillors Corrigan and Rankin OPPOSED.

7. BYLAWS

SECOND READING:

#9862 6025 and 6031 McKay Avenue RZ #2/93
#9863 4331 Dominion Street RZ #3/93

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT
Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 11, 1993 #9862
Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 12, 1993 #9863
be now read a second time."
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

RECONS IDERAT ION AND FINAL ADOPTION:

#9648 4501 North Road RZ #31/91

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:

"THAT
Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 45, 1991 #9648
Burnaby Frontage-Tax Bylaw 1993 #9867
Burnaby Road Closing Bylaw No. 3, 1993 #9868
Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment Reserve Fund
Expenditure Bylaw No. 6, 1993 #9869
Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment Reserve Fund #9870

Expenditure Bylaw No. 7, 1993
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Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment Reserve Fund #9871
Expenditure Bylaw No. 8, 1993

Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment Reserve Fund #9872
Expenditure Bylaw No. 9, 1993 '

Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment Reserve Fund #9873
Expenditure Bylaw No. 10, 1993

be now reconsidered and finally adopted, signed by the Mayor and Clerk and the
Corporate Seal affixed thereto."

CARRIED

OPPOSED: COUNCILLORS LAWSON AND
NIKOLAI TO BYLAW NO. 9871

8. NOTICE OF MOTION

Councillor Corrigan retired from the Council Chamber at 10:54 p.m.
Councillors Rankin and Young retired from the Council Chamber at 10:54 p.m.
a) Councillor D. Drummond

Re: Continuation of the dedication
of Parklands within Burnaby

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND :
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

“"THAT WHEREAS the City of Burnaby is blessed with conservation areas,
ecological reserves, major parklands and trail systems; and

WHEREAS there is a need to protect these irreplaceable and vulnerable parklands
and natural areas from the increasing pressures of urban growth and
development; and

WHEREAS there is a need to preserve and enhance the ecological systems and
ecological diversity of the City; and

WHEREAS Section 533 of the Municipal Act provides for a referendum for the
dedication of Municipal lands for park and public use only, thus directly
involving the citizens of Burnaby in the provision of parkland for future
generations; and

WHEREAS Council initiated a park dedication process during the 1990 Municipal
elections for a number of major park areas, together with the request that
other park and open space areas be considered for dedication in subsequent
election years;
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THEREFORE BE |IT RESOLVED THAT undedicated City properties in the following
parksites, involving approximately 650 acres, be considered for dedication as
part of the 1993 City elections in November of this year:

1. Central Park

2. Barnet Marine Park

3. Burnaby Mountain Conservation Area
4. Capitol Hill Conservation Area

5. Burnaby Lake Regional Nature Park
6. Fraser River Foreshore Park

7. Brunette River System

FURTHER BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Parks and Recreation Commission with the
assistance of the City staff more specifically define those undedicated City
properties within the above parksites for inclusion within the dedication bylaw
and subsequent approval by Council."

Councillor Redman retired from the Council Chamber at 10:57 p.m.
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
b) Councillor D. Lawson

Re: Amend Criminal Code to make
"Stalking" a Crime

Councillor Lawson introduced a Notice of Motion with respect to amendments
to make "Stalking" a criminal offense.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT WHEREAS with increasing frequency the media are reporting tragic stories
of women being stalked and often harmed and

WHEREAS there are no laws in Canada to make the act of stalking a criminal
offense and

WHEREAS over half of the States in the United States have such laws and

WHEREAS only the Federal Government in Canada has the power to protect women
from being stalked by making such action a criminal offense
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THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Council place before the Federation of Canadian
Municipalities a resolution asking the Government of Canada to amend the
Criminal Code to make stalking a criminal offense punishable by a jail sentence
for a first offense along the lines of laws already in place in the United
States of America, and along the lines of the Private Members’ Bill proposed by
the Burnaby New Westminster Member of Parliament and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a copy of this resolution be sent to Burnaby’s
Members of the Legislative Assembly and Members of Parliament."”

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

9. NEW BUSINESS

There were no items of New Business brought before Council at this time.

10. INQUIRIES

Councillor Corrigan returned to the Council Chamber at 11:03 p.m. and took his
place at the Council table.

Councillor Lawson

Councillor Lawson advised that she will be bringing forward a Notice of
Motion with respect to improving the containment of siltation on
construction sites.

Councillor Lawson then requested information as to the current process for
hiring a Director Planning and Building.

The City Manager, Mr. A.L. Parr advised that the City has placed external
advertisements for the position and hope that the process will be
concluded by 1993 May O1.

Councillors Redman and Young returned to the Council Chamber at 11:06 p.m. and
took their places at the Council table.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT this regular Council Meeting do now adjourn."
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
The regular Council Meeting adjourned at 11:07 p.m.

Confirmed: Certified Correct:

MAY DEPUTY CITY CLERK
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